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Attendance:

Claire McCullough, Chair, Awards, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga

John Brocato, Campus Rep, Mississippi State University

Ted Branoff, Chair Instructional Unit, NC State University
B.K. Hodge,  Mississippi State University

Brent Jenkins, Vice Chair Programs, Southern Polytechnic State University

Ken Brannan, Newsletter Editor & Web Coordinator, The Citadel
Keith Plemmons, President Elect, The Citadel

Zhaoxian Zhou, Secretary Programs, The University of Southern Mississippi

Donald Visco, Chair Programs, Tennessee Tech University

J.P. Mohsen, VP, ASEE National Elect-President, University of Louisville

Cecelia Wigal, Immediate Pass President, University of Tennessee at Chattanooga
Barbara Bernal, President, Southern Polytechnic State University
Tulio Sulbaran, Secretary Treasurer, University of Southern Mississippi

Priscilla Hill, Vice Chair Pub and Promotions, Mississippi State University

Cindy Waters, Secretary Division Research, NC A&T State University
Edward Hajduk, Chair Division ???, The Citadel

Scott Schultz, Chair - Pub & Promotions, Mercer University 

Alice Scales, Vice President Award, NC State University
Paul Palazolo, Vice Chair Awards & Recognition, University of Memphis
Thomas Walker, Virginia Tech

Daniel Kohn, Vice Char Computer Engineering and Tech, University of Memphis
Thomas Banning, Chair K-12, University of Memphis

Dennis Fallon, Chair Zone II, The Citadel
1. The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m. with distribution of an agenda.  Barbara Bernal (President) welcomed everyone.
2. Tulio Sulbaran distributed minutes from the Fall Executive Board Meeting. After a short discussion, Brent Jenkins made the motion to approve the meeting minutes as corrected, second by Paul Palazola to approve the minutes with modifications.  The motion passed by voice vote.  
3. Barbara Bernal indicated that the Feb 27, 2009 virtual meeting minutes was in the back of the agenda. After a short discussion, Don Visco made the motion to approve the meeting minutes, second by Scott Schultz. The motion passed by voice vote. 
4. Tulio Sulbaran provided an update of the budgets through 12/31/08.  The three section accounts were briefly discussed: operating account, research account, and BASS account. 
a. The balance in the BASS account was $13,908.16. 
b. The balance in the research account was $9,472.40.

c. The balance in the operating account was $550.00.  This account can only be used toward publication of a newsletter. This account will be zeroed after partial payment for the section newsletter.
Daniel Kohn made motion, second by Alice Scales to accept the report.  Motion passed by voice vote.

5. Visco presented the statistics of the Technical Papers 143 abstracts were submitted to the conference and 102 Presentation with 92 Manuscripts, and 10 Presentation only. Discussion took place regarding the number of abstracts that were not submitted as final manuscripts.

6. Bernal presented the report on the Proceedings CD this year which includes the Proceedings since 1998. There were 170 CDs were burned for the conference and another 150 CDs will be burn for the Dean mail out that will take place early Fall 2009. There is room in the CD for 10 more years of Proceedings.
7. Cecelia Claire reported that the nomination committee is recommending Claire McCullough for President Elect and Tulio Sulbaran as Treasure.  Paul Palazola made motion, second by Cindy Waters to accept the slate as presented.  Motion passed by voice vote.
8. Alice Scales reported on the selection of Outstanding Teaching, Mid-Career Teacher, New Teacher, Thomas Evans Instructional Paper, and Tony Tilmans Service, of the ASEE-SE 2009 conference. McCullough indicated that some nominations came in hardcopy/paper and electronic. McCullough requested everybody to submit nominations electronically.
9. Tom walker presented the Call for papers. The Central Topic is “The Engineering Educator of 2016”. The conference will be hosted from April 18-20 at the Inn at Virginia Tech. The rate for the rooms is 109$/night single and double occupancy and 10$ per each additional person in the room. Breakfast and lunch is 62$ per person for a complete day for Monday and $43 per person for half day for Tuesday. The hotel is providing a ball room and a breakout room. Each additional breakout room cost 125$/day. Audio/Video equipments are standard in the room. There is charge of 35$/hr for technician with a minimum of 4hr per day.  Private room has been reserved for the dinner with a price start at $25. There is a parking fee. 

10. The Citadel will be hosting the conference in 2011. Mississippi State will be hosting the conference in 2012.
11. Kenneth Brannan indicated that in consideration of the budget The Citadel have closed the printing and copying center. Therefore, Brannan is looking for alternative places to make the copies of the newsletter.  Brannan requested Tom Walker (2010 Host Institution) to provide a brief description of the host institution and activities that can be done in the area where the conference will be hosted. Brannan also requested a file with the call for papers.
12. Dennis gave a report of national. ASEE is growing at a steady pace. An endowment was created to provide grant funds to support engineering economy teaching.
13. Donald Visco indicated that Tennessee Tech University may be interested in hosting the 2013. But, it will have to be in March because April is already been taken.
14. Saffan (Vice President Academic Affairs Southern Polytechnic) welcome the board and everybody to campus. He indicated that the time was very appropriate because Southern Polytechnic was celebrating its 60th anniversary. 
15. Bernal announced that the Fall meeting will be from November 6 and 7 in the same location that was in Fall 2007  (North Side of Atlanta) 

16. There being no further business, Wigal entertained a motion by Sulbaran with second by Kohn to adjourn.  Motion passed by voice vote and the meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Tulio Sulbaran
Treasurer- Secretary ASEE-SE
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